


ECN 1/95


ENGINEERING CHANGE NOTE FOR TOP1PLC


This version is an update / replacement of ECN 1/93


Dear SPRINT user,





For programming AMD MACH devices, a hardware change is necessary. The required change is easy to do, however there are 120 pins that must be carefully separated and reconnected. Since these pins can be easily bent, we would prefer to rework your unit at our facility. A qualified Surface Mount Technician must do the required MOD(s).  If you do not have one available, you should contact the nearest Data I/O approved Service Center.  Please note that this is a billable service.





The AMD MACH series devices need a pull-down resistor at several pins with a very special specification. Without this change you might have yield problems with these devices.


The date of your software files must be later than 27.03.95. If not please contact SMS.





1)	Remove the TOP1PLC of your programmer.


2)	Remove the four screws fixing the PCB in the TOP (not in the programmer).


3)	The TOP1PLC consists of two PCBs. Detach them carefully and take out only the first one. The second PCB should remain at its position. The hardware change will be performed on the solder side of the first PCB (refer to the sketch).


4)	Pin 18 of IC6 must be connected via a 10-ohm resistor with pin 1 of IC8. Pin 20 of IC6 must be connected via a 10-ohm resistor with pin 7 of IC8 (refer to the component print on the PCB). The sketch shows the location for the resistors and wires that we recommend. Be sure to make no unintentional connections.


5)	Pin 18 of IC6 must be shorted to pin 23 of IC6. Pin 20 of IC6 must be shorted to pin 21 of IC6.


6)	Attach the two PCB carefully again and mount the four screws. Be careful not to tighten them too hard.


7)	Attach the TOP1PLC to your programmer again.


8)	Run Selftest (date: 27.03.95 or later) with your complete programming hardware connected to your PC. (Selftest is a part of your sprint software.)
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Solder side of the first PCB of TOP1PLC
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